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To HQ 

For A/Seo O hUiginn 

SBCURB CQHFIDBN'l'IAL PAX 

l"rom London 

From Haye• 

Sir Patrie� Mayhew came over to me at a reception yeaterday evening (9 
July) in the NI Development Board and in the courae of a lenghty 
convereation made the following pointe. 

He waa dismayed at continuing aoouaation• that he waa l••• than even­
handed in hi• chail'lllAnehip of Strand One. He had a clear conecience on 
his handling of the talka, Be did not feel it neceseary to defend hia 
probity to anyone. Be w•• deeply annoyed &t auggeetiona that he had been 
writing letter• to Molyneaux behind the back• of the SDLP, He had aought 
to clear up thia utter in hie private convereation• with the Irish 
Hiniatere during the Lancaeter Bouae meeting, He had aleo told Hume that 
there had been no private assurance• given to Molyneaux. Be referred to 
a meeting with Hum• where he had been accompanied by John Chilcot, when 
he had called hia Private Secretary into the room to verify that there 
had been no correepondence of the type augge■ted. He had written to 
Molyneaux concerning another matter other than the talk• and ahd 
aub■equently agreed to meet with him, Inevitablr, Molyneaux had turned
up with Paieley. At Molyneaux'• requeet, his Pr vate Seoretaey had given 
a copf of hi■ letter to Molyneaux to Paieley and aubaequently Molyneaux, 
for h.■ own rea■on■, had given a further copy of thie letter to 
Alderdice. (Not being familiar with the detail of this controversy, I 
found it difficult to make een■e of the ■equence of event••• he 
deaoribed them to me, particularly since he refueed to eay what was in 
hie letter to Molyneaux. The ••••ntial point, however, of the 
conver■ation was the vehemence of hia denial that there had been any 
underhand dealing• with the Unioni■t• and hi• deep fruetration at what he 
perceive••• the continued que■tioning of hi■ good faith.I 

Be wa■ highlf critical of Dume. He found it increa■ingly difficult to 
underetand h1.111. Be wae coming to the view that BWDe ■eeretly did not 
want the talk• to ■uceeed. Re loat no opportunity to goad the Onioni1te. 
From Mayhew'• point of view thia had been the 1110■t fru■trating aepect of 
Strand One. Be referred to Hum•'• effort• to go on hi• holiday■ and al■o 
to hia veiled threat■ that he would refuse to revisit Strand One. 
Something will have to be don■ with him. If he continue• the way he i■ 
going, he will wreck the whole proce••• 

SeAJllu■ Mallon, on the other hand, he found to be a much more atraight• 
forward and reliable interlocutor. (Thi• represent■ a change of heart on 
Mayhew'■ part eince Andrew Haciay told me la■t week that HaJhew had
mentioned to him very recently that he found Mallon difficu t and awkward 
to deal with). He jokingly referred to Mallon'• tip for the 5,15 at 
Newmarket cc laat Tueeday which, he aaid, had made money for every 
official from the Maeenger upward• at the NIO. 

He apoke of Prank Millar'• piece in the Iri•h Time■ of 8 July, �•ferring 
in particular to the comment that he ■till had to earn the tru■t whiah 
Brook• had bequeathed him. Be aometiinee wondered what be needed to do to 
eatabli•h bi■ credential■• 
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Am0n9 other point■ which he made were: 

Th• Lancaater Rou■e Meting had gone extremely well. The Irish teaa had 
every reaaon to be well ileaeed. Be felt he had peraonally built up a
good rapport with the Ir ah M1ni■ters. He underatood our poaition 11Uch 
better, particularly on �ticl•• 2 and 3. H• hAd had •011• very u•eful 
private converaation■ with our Hiniater and the Hini■ter tor Juetice. B• 
had written to the Mini■ter earlier that day eugge■ting a Strand Three 
meeting in Dublin before the end of July. Be hoped very much we could 
agree to thia. 
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